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[emblem] Israel Defense Forces 
Civil Administration  
Judea and Samaria Area 
Public Liaison 
TA – 35948 
3 Sivan 5775 
21 May 2015 
 

 

To, 

Omri Metzer – HaMoked 

Fax: 02-6276317 

Re:  Your letter re resident            Mara'bah, ID.                   . 

1. I hereby confirm receipt of your letter above. 

2. A query put through our database has revealed that the resident’s application for removal of a 

foreign travel ban has been refused on the recommendation of security officials on May 19, 2015. 

The refusal contained a brief explanation as follows: “During the months of April and May, you 

admitted under interrogation that when you were in Qatar with the football team, you carried out 

actions for the benefit of Hamas, including a mission on behalf of a member of Hamas’ oversees 

headquarters, under instructions from a Hamas activist in Qalqiliya. As part of this mission, you 

attempted to transfer money and messages from a person of Hamas’ oversees headquarters to a 

representative of the Hamas network in Qalqiliya. In so doing, you have put the security of the Area 

at risk”. 

3. The resident may submit a new application nine months after making the previous application, i.e. 

from the day on which the objection was filed. 

4. FIY. 

Respectfully, 

Captian Eliran Sasson 
Public Liaison Officer 
Office of the Head  
of the  
Civil Administration 
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